
Understanding Coincident Peak Demand 

What is Coincident Peak Demand? 
Coincident Peak Demand is the total amount of electricity being used by a member during the one hour 
every month that the need for electricity from our power supplier is at its highest. 

How does Coincident Peak Demand differ from demand? 
Coincident Peak Demand is a member’s usage during that hour each month when the need for 
electricity is highest. Demand is a member’s highest 15-minute (kW) usage during the month. The 
illustration below shows that this member’s highest demand during the month was quite a bit higher 
than usage during the coincidental peak hour. 

 
Why have a Coincident Peak Demand charge? 
Coincident Peak Demand charges mirror what our power provider charges the co-op. We use this 
method of billing for our commercial, industrial, distributed generation rates, and as an option for 
residential members. 

Am I currently billed a Coincident Peak Demand charge? 
You can check your monthly statement to see if there is a Coincident Peak Demand charge line item. If 
you do not see it on your bill, then this charge does not apply to you. 

Are Coincident Peak Demand charges unique to REC? 
No. Coincident Peak Demand billing is commonly used in the electric utility industry. 

Is Coincident Peak Demand billing right for me?  
If you are willing and able to reduce or eliminate your monthly coincidental demand, significant savings 
can be obtained.  

How can Coincident Peak Demand charges be reduced?  
While the Coincident Peak occurs only 12 hours each year, it is often a significant portion of the bill. To 
reduce Coincident Peak Demand charges, members will want to reduce the electricity they use as much 
as possible during that one hour each month. 

• When is that one hour? It varies and is not known until the end of each month. 
• So, if I don’t know when that one hour occurs, how can I attempt to reduce my need for 

electricity? For a small fee, you can subscribe to our PADRe (Peak Alert Demand Response 
program) in which we issue email alerts notifying participants of potential peak hours each 
month. This program simply provides forecasted alerts of potentially high systemwide needs 
and does not guarantee accuracy or savings. 

• What if I want to participate but not subscribe to the PADRe program? You can certainly do that, 
but you will not be notified by Rock Energy when that hour may occur each month. However, if 
this is something you are considering, we can provide some information that may assist you. 

I have more questions about Coincident Peak Demand. How do I find out more information? 
Contact Mike Salmons, energy services manager at Rock Energy, with any additional questions. He can 
be reached by calling 866-752-4550 or emailing MikeS@rock.coop. 
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